
Service Date: October 23, 2024 

Respect. Professionalism. Integrity. Accountability. 

 
 

STATE OF WASHINGTON 

UTILITIES AND TRANSPORTATION COMMISSION 
621 Woodland Square Loop S.E. ● Lacey, Washington 98503 

P.O. Box 47250 ● Olympia, Washington 98504-7250 

(360) 664-1160 ● TTY 1-800-833-6384 or 711 

October 23, 2024 

 

NOTICE CANCELLING BRIEF ADJUDICATIVE PROCEEDING 

 

RE: In the Matter of the Investigation of John Frank LLC for Compliance with WAC 480-

15-560 and WAC 480-15-555,  

Docket TV-240672 

 

TO ALL PARTIES: 

 

On September 26, 2024, the Washington Utilities and Transportation Commission 

(Commission) issued a Notice of Intent to Cancel Permit as a Household Goods Carrier, 

Notice of Brief Adjudicative Proceeding, Setting Time for Oral Statements (set for October 

24, 2024, at 9:30 a.m.). 

 

On October 23, 2024, Commission staff (Staff) notified the Commission that it accepted the 

Company’s safety management plan and is working to resolve this matter and bring the 

Company into compliance.  Staff requested that the Commission cancel the scheduled brief 

adjudicative proceeding and indicated that Staff will be submitting the form for waiver and is 

requesting a paper-record decision. In the event the parties reach an agreement they will be 

required to provide a copy of any settlement reached for the presiding administrative law 

judge’s review and approval. If the parties are unable to reach an agreement, then they will 

be required to contact the Commission and Presiding Administrative Law Judge to 

reschedule a brief adjudicative proceeding and file any updated documentation not already 

captured in the record. 

 

The Commission finds good cause to cancel the brief adjudicative proceeding currently set 

for October 24, 2024. 

 

THE COMMISSION GIVES NOTICE That the brief adjudicative proceeding set for 

October 24, 2024, at 9:30 a.m.is cancelled. 

/s/ Amy Bonfrisco 

AMY BONFRISCO 

Administrative Law Judge 


